
NEXT REGULAR MEETING: WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 17, 2001 AT 6:00 P.M. 

MINUTES OF THE RP HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION 

September 19, 2001 
 
Chairman Al Zaccone called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m., it having been 
duly noted that notice of this meeting has been published in accordance with the 
rules of the Sunshine Law.  Roll call was taken.  Commission members present 
were:  Al Zaccone, Edwin Holmberg and Mary Romme.  Ed Arcari arrived at 6:02 
p.m. after roll call was taken.  
 
The minutes of the August 15, 2001, meeting were approved. 
 
New Business:  None submitted. 
 
Old Business:  None submitted. 
 
Correspondence and Notes:  Commissioner John Anlian advised Al Zaccone 
that file cabinets will be in the municipal building on Monday for use by this 
Commission. 
 
Al Zaccone advised that Hugh Boyd was supposed to mail something out to him 
regarding the guidelines but he still has not received anything.  As soon as Al 
Zaccone receives this information, there will be a meeting between 
Commissioner Anlian, Hugh Boyd and himself to agree to the guidelines and 
have them published. 
 
Al Zaccone noted that nothing has been done to Wireless Village concerning 
their storefront.  A letter will be sent asking when this work will be done in 
accordance with the Commissioner’s approval.  Mary Romme noted that nothing 
has been done to 99c Store either.  A letter was sent to this business in August. 
 
At this time, Sonnia Feldstein arrived at the meeting.  Mrs. Feldstein resubmitted 
her application for a new sign for David’s Vintage Place, 221 Main Street. She 
proposes to install a new metal sign, 2 feet x 10 feet.  The sign will be the same 
size as the adjacent Wags to Whiskers sign.  The background will be a medium 
blue with white lettering.  There will be a small blue angel in the corner of the 
sign.  The sign will cover the entire top area of the storefront and will be mounted 
recessed into the brickwork.  There will be no other signs on the building or the 
windows.  
 
Al Zaccone made a motion, which was seconded by Mary Romme, that the sign 
is approved as submitted in a size of 2 feet high x 10 feet wide, which would 
match the sign of the adjacent store, Wags to Whiskers; the sign will cover the 
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exposed wood surface and fit within the brick panel that is supplied for it and the 
colors would be white lettering on a mid-blue to match the sample that has been 
submitted; the sign will be vinyl or painted lettering on a metal sign and that the 
sign be permanently affixed to the building.  A building permit will be required for 
the sign.  All were in favor of this motion.  It is clear there is no other signage 
being applied for and the sign will not be lighted.  Approval is for the sign only. 
 
As far as the trees on Main Street, Al Zaccone heard that the trees would be 
trimmed immediately after July 4th.  Al Zaccone will check into this as businesses 
are complaining that their signs are not visible due to the trees. 
 
There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 6:15 p.m. 
 

           Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
       Barbara DeLuca 
cc:  Carol Todd, Building Department    
       Martin Durkin, Esq. 
       Mrs. Sonnia Feldstein 
 


